
Back to School fever is striking all over the county and HCDE is no exception. 

This week we welcomed back our Head Start staff, as they prepare to educate 

our community’s youngest students. On the flip side, Adult Education will gather 

more than 200 educators this weekend to gear-up for the coming year and 

classes that support older learners in workforce development, obtaining their 

GED and English as a Second Language. 

HCDE is routinely contacted to provide expertise in matters pertaining to 

the educational landscape around Harris County. This week, two of our 

administrators were interviewed by local TV news reporters regarding back to 

school topics including the newly legislated all-day PreK and school safety tips.

The week began with my Executive Leadership Team and then a trip to Austin 

to fulfill my duties as a member of the UIL State Executive Committee. On 

Wednesday, ELT gathered at the Houston Zoo for a full-day retreat. At this 

meeting, we reflected on the accomplishments and challenges of the prior year, 

analyzed current and potential opportunities for the department and reviewed 

individual goals and objectives for each division. There was a solid chemistry in 

the room as this talented group of senior leaders candidly discussed how we 

can take HCDE to the next level. I am excited to see our goals come to fruition 

as we lead this dynamic organization into 2020.

I wrapped up the week with internal meetings and agenda review on Thursday. 

This is our last week for flex time, with all employees returning to our normal 

schedule of 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. Monday through Friday next week.

With only two weeks left until our annual staff meeting, we continue to plan 

and prep for this event, where we welcome back our 1,100 staff members and 

kick off the school year. I hope you have the date and time saved on your 

calendar. Employees always enjoy chatting with board members and getting 

the opportunity to thank you for your support in person.

I plan to enjoy our last three-day weekend of the year. I hope you do as well.
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Did you know 

a map can be 

used to tell a 

story? More 

than 10 Harris 

County students 

attended the 

Geographic 

Information Systems (GIS) Summer STEM Academy 

July 29 – Aug. 1 to learn about geocaching and 

developing a personal StoryMap. 

During the four-day camp, students also took two 

field trips and interacted with professionals who 

use mapping technology on the job. In order to 

create the StoryMap, students used the Esri ArcGIS 

platform, which combines interactive maps with text, 

photos and effects to create a dynamic storytelling 

tool for informing others about topics containing 

geographic information. Students were able to share 

their StoryMaps with each other on the last day of the 

camp. 

HCDE 

Curriculum 

Director for 

Science 

Lisa Felske 

oversaw the 

camp with 

the help of 

volunteers Hank Deslaurier, an advanced placement 

U.S. History teacher from Houston ISD, and Linda 

Brack, a science teacher from Conroe ISD. 

Hailey Thomas, a junior from Alvin ISD’s Shadow 

Creek High School, was looking for summer camps 

that involved computers and engineering, and her 

and her mother came across HCDE’s GIS camp. 

high school students Learn about gis, storymaps through training hosted by hCDe

Her mother works with GIS as a pipeline designer and 

engineer. 

“I didn’t know anything about GIS and my mom makes 

it seem really fun, so I wanted to see what it’s like,” she 

said. 

Not knowing anything about GIS, Thomas learned how 

some jobs are tied into GIS along with how to layer maps, 

how they can be designed and how maps are key to GIS. 

“It’s cool to see how 

the different types of 

maps that GIS brings 

into the job such as 

where to build a fire 

station or where we 

should be able to 

track a hurricane and 

evacuate people in 

a safe manner,” she 

said. “To be able to do all of that on a piece of paper is 

really cool.” 

Her StoryMap was about the evolution in history of 

recreation of hip hop. It illustrated how hip hop spread 

across the country, the origin, how it was started, what it 

is like, how it has changed and the types. 

“I’ve been interested in learning about it for so long, but 

never took the time out until now and this camp gave me 

the opportunity,” Thomas said. 

This camp was put on in collaboration with the Education 

Foundation of Harris County and HCDE Teaching and 

Learning Center after receiving a combined total of 

$12,500 from the Dudley T. Dougherty Foundation, 

Kinder Morgan Foundation and the Susan Vaughan 

Foundation. 
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assistant superintendent parker interviewed on KtrK about hB 3 for Full-Day pre-K  

HCDE Assistant 

Superintendent 

Jonathan Parker 

was recently 

featured in a 

news story on 

KTRK Channel 

13 about a full-

day pre-kindergarten program appropriated by 

HB 3. The feature story talked about the academic 

and cost-savings benefits of full-day pre-k in public 

schools for designated families. 

Some area districts already provide full-day pre-k, 

but at many districts the full-day model will be a 

first. Parker also discussed the difference between 

Head Start, which is federally funded, and the state-

funded, public pre-k program.

View the story: https://youtu.be/QvfL2tRPilA

Center for Safe and Secure Schools Director Julia Andrews appeared on Fox 

26 morning news and introduced safe school initiatives for the new school year. 

Andrews was interviewed by anchor Melissa Wilson.  Andrews talked about 

school safety plans which are completed at each school in Harris County. The 

center is available to lead the audits and supplies this service to many of the 

districts in greater Harris County. 

View the story:  https://youtu.be/yiBxuLmom8g

Center Director andrews appears on Fox 26 for school safety segment

head start/adult education return from summer Break to plan school year 2019-2020

Both Head Start and 

Adult Education go 

back to school and 

normal schedules this 

week as they plan for 

the new school year. 

Head Start included 

several “years of 

service” milestones 

as staff returned to work. Colleagues surprised 

20-year employees Rose Menefee and Armando 

Rodriguez with a celebratory cake. 

Adult Education administrators are busy planning 

this week as they host more than 200 teachers at 

Irvington Aug. 10 for curriculum planning and class 

scheduling. 



As back-to-school 
beckons, parents begin 
preparing their children 
for the return to school. 
Visions of vacations are 
replaced by immunization 
records, tax-free weekend 
and school schedules.  

To help with organization, 
Harris County Department 
of Education issues its 
annual comprehensive 
Harris County School 
Districts Calendar for 
2019-2020, with beginning 

and end dates, holidays, and teacher workdays for 25 
school districts in Harris County.  

About half the districts return to school on Aug. 14 or 15. All 
public schools are back in session by Aug. 26, including the 
largest district in the state, Houston Independent School 
District. 

Thanksgiving is observed by all districts from Nov. 25-29 and 
winter break begins Dec. 20 in some schools and Dec. 23 in 
the remainder. All staff return to school in 2020 on Jan. 3

Spring break is generally observed from March 9-13 or from 
March 16-20. 

Staff workdays and other holidays vary from district to district. 
Classes end as early as May 21 (Alief, Katy and Pearland) or as 
late as June 3 (Huffman and Sheldon). 

(The Harris County School Districts Calendar is published as a 
courtesy of HCDE  https://bit.ly/2KN7Tqb .)
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hCDe releases Comprehensive harris County school Districts Calendar for 2019-2020
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Planning

august 15, 2019
Alternative Certification Program for Teachers - Information Session

HCDE Superintendent Certification Institute Information Webinar

Independent School District. Previously he led the 
photography department at the Houston Chronicle, where he 
worked for 18 years.  

The Friendswood resident is an alumnus of Texas A&M 
University and has won numerous photography awards 
throughout his career. Most recently he earned the 2018 
Crystal Commendation for photography portfolio from the 
Texas School Public Relations Association. He was also 
awarded the Hearst Newspapers Eagle Award, a one-time 
award given for outstanding contributions, as well as the 
inaugural Amnesty International Media Spotlight Award.   

Dave Einsel is the new director of 
communications at Harris County 
Department of Education. 

The veteran journalist was named 
director after serving as multimedia 
manager at HCDE since 2017. He 
acted as the Department’s chief 
photographer, created a variety of 

printed marketing materials and created graphics and 
videos for web and social media. 

Before joining HCDE, Einsel was senior manager 
for communications and publications at Houston 

Dave einsel named Director of Communications, harris County Department of education



from area high schools gained practical 
experience with story mapping and took 
those experiences back to their respective 
districts. Story mapping is used in practically 
all professions these days as locations and 
activities are mapped. 

Speaking 
on maps, 
last week I 
traveled to 
Ohio State 
University 
to take 
part in a 
national 
panel 
discussion on recovery schools. My 
role on the panel was to lend the K-12 
Perspective for Recovery Schools. To have 
Fortis reflected on a national level is an 
accomplishment for the Department and 
the Board.

By representing hCDe services through 
venues such as the national recovery 
conference, i am functioning as the 
primary ambassador for the Department 
and making professional presentations 
to audiences. Furthermore, by accepting 
media opportunities, i am ensuring 
that hCDe maintains visibility and 
involvement in the community. i am also 
meeting the expectations of this element 
of performance by communicating 
the needs and accomplishments of 
the Department in a variety of formats 
through written reports, communication 
with media, community, school districts, 
political arenas and public meetings.  By 
ensuring that hCDe continues to offer 
these kinds of opportunities like gis 
training for students, i am working to 
meet the expectations of the Board to 
identify the learning needs of students 
and develop a process that ensures 
each student’s learning goals are met or 
exceeded. 

hcde board

...with purposeful intent

Systemic 
Achievement
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Community relations

in keeping with the Board’s expectations 
of me to:

•	 Work with other community 
and governmental entities and 
educational organizations to meet 
the needs of students and the 
community in a coordinated way; and

•	 establish and maintain a program of 
public relations to keep the public 
well-informed o the activities of the 
Department, affecting a wholesome 
and cooperative working relationship 
with the Department and community.

Last week ABC 13 KTRK called upon our 
leadership team to discuss the benefits 
of pre-k for parents and the Harris County 
community. Assistant Superintendent for 
Academic Support Services Jonathan 
Parker talked with reporter T.J. Parker about 
how pre-k prepares young children with 
socialization skills. 

Fox 26 invited our newly appointed Center 
for Safe and Secure Schools Director Julia 
Andrews to its station to talk about safe 
school initiatives at the beginning of the 
school year. Andrews spoke about school 
safety plans and the importance of creating 
open communications within the school 
culture through training with Restorative 
Practices. 

Through our Geographic Information 
Systems (GIS) camp, a dozen students 


